NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
PROPOSED LOCAL LAW B-2018
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF LLOYD HARBOR
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before and by the Board
of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Lloyd Harbor, Suffolk County, New York at the Lloyd
Harbor Village Hall, 32 Middle Hollow Road, in said Village on Monday, November 19, 2018 at
7:30 p.m.

The hearing will be on proposed Local Law B-2018 which will amend Chapter 205,
“Zoning,” by adding new Article IX-A, entitled, “Wireless Telecommunication Facilities,” to the
Code of the Village of Lloyd Harbor. Proposed Local Law B-2018 codifiesa single, comprehensive
wireless telecommunication facilities application and permit process in the Village. The proposed
local law minimizes impacts of wireless telecommunication facilities, establishes a fair and efficient
process for review and approval of applications, assures an integrated, comprehensive review of
environmental impacts of such facilities, and protects the safety and welfare of the Village of Lloyd
Harbor.

A copy of proposed Local Law B-2018 is on file at the Village Hall where it may be
reviewed between the hours of 9:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. until the time of the hearing.

All interested persons will be given an opportunity to be heard at said hearing. Any person
needing special assistance in attending, please notify the Village Clerk at (631) 549-8893 at least 48

hours in advance of the meeting.
By Order of the Board of Trustees

Jill Cervini
Village Clerk/Treasurer
Dated: November 1, 2018



